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Regional Electricity Planning in the Peterborough 
to Kingston Electrical Region – October 2, 2025  

Feedback Provided by: 

Name:  Christopher MacDonald 

Title:   Supervisor of Engineering 

Organization:   Lakefront Utility Services Inc. 

Email:   

Date:  12/09/2025 

To promote transparency, feedback submitted will be posted on the Peterborough to Kingston 

Electrical Region engagement webpage unless otherwise requested by the sender. 

Following the Peterborough to Kingston electricity planning engagement webinar held on Thursday 

September 11, 2025, the Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) is seeking feedback on the 

draft electricity demand forecast scenarios and the proposed engagement plan. A copy of the 

presentation as well as the recorded webinar can be accessed from the engagement web page.  

Local considerations and feedback are a critical component to the development of an Integrated 

Regional Resource Plan (IRRP). As this phase of the IRRP provides opportunity to determine the 

electricity demand forecast scenarios and the engagement strategy in the region the IESO wants to 

hear from you.   

Please submit feedback to engagement@ieso.ca by October 2, 2025.  

 

Feedback Form 

https://ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Regional-Electricity-Planning-Peterborough-to-Kingston-2025
https://ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Regional-Electricity-Planning-Peterborough-to-Kingston-2025
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Topic Feedback 

What additional information, if any, 

should be incorporated in the proposed 

scenarios?       

I am not certain at this time. 

How can the proposed scenarios best 

capture the range and uncertainty of 

growth potential while informing near-

term infrastructure investments? 

By looking at trends associated with the purchase of 

Electric Vehicles. 

What areas of concern or interest about 

electricity should be considered as part 

of the planning process? 

Ensuring that Secondary Distribution designs are taking 

potential base loads introduced by Electrical Vehicles into 

consideration when specifying conductors to be installed. 

What information is important to provide 

throughout the engagement? Does the 

proposed Engagement Plan provide 

sufficient scope and opportunities for 

input? What other engagement activities 

or methods should be considered? 

I think at this time the engagement is sufficient. 

General Comments/Feedback 

Great presentation, good work! 


